
29th April 2022

HEADTEACHER INTRODUCTION
Hello,

It’s been great to come back to school after Easter and welcome some new faces. Our
new students Bella and Vincent have started and are working in classroom 2. Sticking
with our NASA missions theme, they have named their class Gemini. They are settling in
this week and will hopefully have some nice things to share in the newsletter very soon.

Gemini class Teacher, Sharon, does not start until next week but she has popped in for a
visit to meet the class which was good. Our 2 new LSAs, Amiee and Emma, have started in
Dragonfly and Voyager.

Our new Assistant Head, Tunde, has also started this week. I will let him introduce himself
and what he has been up to below.

Please note that school photos are taking place on Wednesday 11th May - further details
are at the end of the newsletter.

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend,

Sarah

Hi All,

Wow, what a brilliant first week here at the Fusion Academy! The students have made me
feel incredibly welcome and I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know everyone.

I have been fortunate enough to spend time with almost every class this week and I’m
beginning to learn everyone’s names and, perhaps more importantly, their special
interests. People have been very patient with me if I don’t remember!

The staff have been incredible at making me feel at home and I am looking forward to
continuing to work with this wonderful school team!

I look forward to speaking with and meeting more parents as the term progresses.

Have a brilliant bank holiday weekend,

Tunde



PHOENIX

What better way to start the Summer Term than by making homemade ice cream! It was
excellent to have the students all working together again and focusing on a task. Most
students loved the ice cream; however, a few accidentally added salt instead of sugar
which created an ‘interesting’ flavour!! We’ll have to have another go with the correct
ingredients!

During the Easter break, the forest area has really sprung back into action. The path was
completely covered in new growth and the fire pit area was overgrown. We’ve now worked
hard to clear the path areas and make sure the firepit is clear. There were also a couple
of damaged trees, so students used a bow saw to tidy up to support the trees. We also
installed a night vision wildlife camera to track who lives in our forest area! We’ve already
captured some animals and will share that information with you next week!



DRAGONFLY
We have enjoyed being back at school this week, well-rested after the Easter break.
In Maths, we have been showing off our skills in Columnar Addition. Edmund has been
particularly impressive by first working out the answer in his head and then checking it
using the written method. We also used Base Ten blocks to help us to understand
carrying over when the digits add up to more than 10:

In Art, this term, we are looking at wildlife birds and this week we sketched feathers. Here
are Maverick, Axel and Freddie’s great pictures:

Our new Personal Development is all about Shopping for Daily Life. We started off by
looking at all the different types of shops that we know. There were a lot! There wasn’t
enough room to put them all down. These are just a few:

In English, we have been looking at Odes as a form of poetry. Our favourite is called
‘Spaghetti! Spaghetti!’ It made us laugh a lot. Next week, we are going to have a go at
writing our own Odes and we look forward to sharing them with you all when we have
finished them.



POLAR
We are all pleased to catch up with each and every one of us after Easter break. We had
lots of fun playing games and being outdoors. It helped that the weather has been
beautiful.

In our Zones of Regulations, we
were given an emotion card and
acted out the emotion. We had
then written on a sticky note
how each colour of zone makes
us feel, for example Yellow and
stuck it on the board.

Lilly (bearded dragon) surprised
us in Polar and spent the day in
class which was lovely!

We all had the chance to
stand in front of the class as if we were in
assembly and present for 30 seconds on
what the benefits are of having a good
night’s sleep. Overall, we have had a very
busy week.

We started a new topic in PSHE which is
about global citizens and what we can do
to become responsible global citizens. We
put our ideas and view under each picture
and shared this with the class.

In English, we have been learning about poetry and looked at Andy Goldsworthy poems.
We really enjoyed creating visual poetry using natural objects in the forest.
It has been a busy, but exciting first week back!



EUROPA

This week, we have been reading an adaptation of Shakespeare’s The Tempest. The
students have worked on describing characters and understanding Shakespearean
language. In maths, we have been working on converting units of measure, e.g. metres to
kilometres, millilitres to litres. The students have enjoyed noticing the patterns in the
metric system. In science, we have started learning about breathing and how it is actually
the diaphragm that controls our breathing, not our lungs. We have also started our topic
of Shopping for Daily Living and we will be having visits to local supermarkets over the
course of the half term.

We’ve had a lovely week of working together. We thought after not seeing each other for
two weeks that it would be good to focus on our relationships with each other when we
first got back. On Wednesday, everybody got involved with the PE lesson on hockey skills.
They had great fun working together to achieve group goals.

On Thursday, Caden created a very simple, but very effective sensory circuit. He created
a track to have races on the scooter boards and the class had to move their bodies in
different ways in order to get round the track the quickest. The adults were laughing…
until they had a go! It turned out to be tremendously difficult! We all had good fun with it
and even helped each other out.

Next week, we will be making a model of the lungs, so please can you send a clean, empty
plastic drinks bottle that can be cut up. We will be continuing to learn about The
Tempest, turning the story into a comic strip, and we will be learning about imperial
measures and volume in maths.



ODYSSEY

We’ve all been feeling a bit
tired this week, getting back
into the swing of things after
our Easter holidays. We had a
gentle start to the week on
Monday- doing some work on
social thinking and empathy.
We spent some time making
plans for the bake sale we are
holding in Odyssey class next
week. Students chose what

they would be making then spent some time researching recipes
and making a shopping list for ingredients. We will be baking
next week and selling what will hopefully be delicious cakes and
biscuits to other staff and students at school next Wednesday. We’re hoping to raise lots
of money to send to the British Red Cross Ukraine Crisis Appeal.

We have started our new
topics in maths and English
which are geometry and
Shakespeare’s, The Tempest.
Ethan wrote a summary of
the first act using some really
good storytelling words and
phrases. We have also been
learning about the periodic
table in science, telling the

time in French and why people suffer in RE.

In PE, we had a go at some gymnastics. We were very impressed
at everyone’s determination at completing a vault and despite
finding the body conditioning quite tricky, everyone participated
really well.

In our maths lesson on Thursday, we revised our knowledge of
angles and worked on a collaborative piece of angle-art with the
playground chalk.



VOYAGER

We’ve had a great start to the new half term! Lots of new topics started, with the core
subjects being The Tempest in English, Geometry (shapes and angles) in maths and
Breathing in Science.

We had a great start on Monday with
Interoception in the morning focusing on Brain &
Head and Heart - lovely pictures of Ade raising his
eyebrows and bending his body over to feel the
effect on his head!

On Thursday, we focused on Flexible and Stuck
Thinking in Social Thinking… changing the rules in
“connect four” to “connect six” which was
interesting to see if they still had fun and were
able to play with the same joy/ emotions, because

it clearly took more time to play the game. The communication part of the lesson
continued into movement break and Ade communicating/ playing with Josh was lovely to
see…Look how happy his face is!

We’ve started Gymnastics in PE and the boys all contorted
themselves to make letters and numbers which was fun to watch!



APOLLO
In English this week, we have started looking at The Tempest. It was new to the students
and they have taken on the challenge well. We have watched, read and discussed the
story to ensure that the students have a good overview of it. We have then started to
analyse the characters using the PEEL method (Point, Evidence, Explain, Link), which
students have used before when we studied A Christmas Carol.

We have also
started a new
topic in maths,
looking at 2
dimensional and
3 dimensional
shapes. We have
been focusing on
the properties of
the shapes and
classifying them

correctly using mathematical language. We have also
created 3D shapes from nets and reflected on our
work this week, to see which areas each student
needs to practise on, before moving on to the next
stages.

In PE this week, the students started another new
topic - gymnastics. Students were a bit apprehensive
about this, but did amazingly well and took it all in
their stride. They made letters and number shapes;
on their own to begin with, and then in pairs. They
even got to have a go on the springboard and
vaulting box. Students listened to feedback on their
technique and improved so much in just a few
attempts.

One movement break this
week we discovered 3 students

that had decided to sit under their tables, all playing with puzzle
cubes. It was a really nice friendship moment, even if it was a bit
unexpected at the time!

Finally, we have welcomed Catherine this week into Apollo class as
our new senior teaching assistant. Catherine was supporting in
Dragonfly class previously and has settled in so well with all of the
students.



OTHER NEWS



School photos will be taking place on Wednesday 11th May 2022

Preview Portraits will be available for you to have a look at prior to purchasing the
photos. If you would like to purchase the photos from the photographers, more details
including prices will be enclosed in the Preview Portraits pack.

The Fusion Academy Reward Tickets

Students can earn tickets for doing things that are ‘above and beyond’. For example,
for doing some amazing work, behaving really well, or doing something especially kind
or helpful. When the whole school earns 100 tickets, we all get a reward.

Tickets have been earned this week by:

Freddie Emilia Henry Jacob

Tommy Edmund Bella Xander

Well done!

Overall Ticket Total =   39



★ Parent Support Workshop - Occupational Therapy
For our next Parent Support Workshop, we have our OT team
from Thrive leading this session, where they will be talking
through strategies to support children. The session will be held
on Thursday 5th May from 3:45 - 5pm in our main hall, with
refreshments.

★ Parent Support Workshop - Colourful Semantics @ Dorothy Goodman School
Colourful Semantics is a form of language therapy that helps to
teach grammar without explicit instruction, via semantics. The
session will be held on Thursday 9th May from 3:45 - 5pm at
Dorothy Goodman Secondary School, with refreshments.

★ Parent Support Workshop - Makaton @
Dorothy Goodman School
Makaton is a language programme that uses signs together with
speech and symbols, to enable people to communicate. It supports
the development of essential communication skills such as attention,
listening, comprehension, memory and expressive speech and
language. The session will be held on Thursday 23rd May from 3:45
- 5pm at Dorothy Goodman Secondary School, with refreshments.

★ Parent Support Workshop - Zones of Regulation
For this workshop we will be focusing on Zones of
Regulations which we use in school to support our
students with their emotional regulation. The
session will be held on Thursday 26th May from
3:45 - 5pm in our main hall, with refreshments.

★ Parent Support Workshop - Speech & Language Therapy
For this workshop, our SaLT team from Speakeasy will be leading this
session, where they will be talking through strategies and tools to
support our children and young people with their communication
needs.  The session will be held on Thursday 9th June from 3:45 -
5pm in our main hall, with refreshments.

If you would like any further details or to attend any of these workshops, please
contact the office on 01455 243689 or email
elyssa.castleford@thefusionacademy.co.uk

We hope you can join us.

mailto:elyssa.castleford@thefusionacademy.co.uk


SEND Local Offer

Please see the links below for your information about SEND Local Offer:

YouTube video of Leicestershire local offer

Leicestershire SEND local offer

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KQd-fob5sRo
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/special-educational-needs-and-disability/where-to-start-with-send/what-is-the-local-offer








★ May Day Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022

★ Parent Training with OT - Thursday 5th May 3:45 - 5:00

★ School Photos - Wednesday 11th May

★ Parent Training on Zones of Regulation - Thursday 26th May 3:45 - 5:00

★ School closes for Half Term break - Friday 27th May 2022

★ School opens - Monday 6th June 2022



https://openthinkingpartnership.co.uk/fusion-academy/

office@thefusionacademy.co.uk

Contact Number: 01455 243689

https://openthinkingpartnership.co.uk/fusion-academy/
mailto:office@thefusionacademy.co.uk

